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WIAA DIVISION II CROSS COUNTRY SECTIONAL
Skyline Golf Course - Black River Falls, WI
Saturday, October 22, 2022
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Adams-Friendship, Altoona, Arcadia, Black River Falls, Bloomer, Colby/Abbottsford, Elk
Mound, Gale-Ettrick-Trempealeau, Logan, Mauston, Medford, Merrill, Mosinee,
Neillsville-Granton, Tomahawk, West Salem, Wisconsin Dells

Saturday, October 22, 2022
Skyline Golf Course

11th Street & Golf Road
Black River Falls, WI

9:00 AM Course opens for inspection. (Weather permitting, frost on course may delay)
10:00 A.M.  Coaches Meeting — Finish Area

11:00 AM.  Girls Division IT Sectional Race

12:00 A.M.  Boys Division II Sectional Race

1:00 P.M. Awards Ceremony - High School Athletic Field

The Black River Falls High School is located 3-blocks south of the golf course.
If we can do awards earlier, we will get to them as quickly as possible

The course will be set and ready to be walked at 9:00 A.M. Should there be frost on
Saturday morning; the golf course management may delay walking the course. This will
be announced when you arrive. Please have runners off the course by 10:45 A.M., or fifteen
minutes prior to the start of the Girls Division II race.

5000 meters

Run at the Skyline Golf Course. Spikes can be worn; the course is mostly on grass. The
course will be marked with appropriate flags and also a white line. It is a fair, challenging, and
a true cross country course that includes rolling hills, flats, and great scenery!! Course maps

will be in your packets when you arrive. Starting lane assignments are randomly assigned by
the WIAA.

All team camps and tents should be set to the east of the starting area and south of the main
golf course parking lot. Be sure to clean up team camps after the meet. Garbage bags will be
provided in team packets.

Bus parking will be at Marks Little League Field which is located two blocks east of the
golf course. Buses may pull up on 11" Street and Golf Rd to unload, they will be directed to
the parking area by the attendant. Buses may pull up to load after the meet to go to the high
school athletic field for the awards ceremony.

Portable toilets will be available at the Skyline Golf Course near the starting area.

Athletes are asked not to loiter or warm-up in the Skyline Clubhouse. If you would like
shower facilities after the meet, please call the Black River Falls High School before meet day
and inform us of this. They would be opened for your teams use. (Call Andy Osegard, AD —
andy.osegard@brf.org or (715) 284-4324/Ext. #2221 Please remind athletes and spectators
to be considerate and respectful of all golf course properties.
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Wireless communication devices (headsets, radios, cellular phones, etc.) except for the
official equipment used by Meet Management and meet officials are illegal.

Please instruct teams to not bring footballs, frizzbees, soccer balls, etc. to the meet site. They
are to be left in the bus, and not be thrown anywhere before, during, or after the races at the
meet site. Pets, are not allowed at the meet site or on the Skyline Golf Course property.
Please relay this information to parents/spectators as you see necessary.

William Stuessel - Meet Referee
Tim Jardine - Starter

Steven Duffrin — Boys/Girls Coach Logan
Laura Melvin — Boys/Girls Coach A-F
Adam Luchterhand- Boys/Girls Coach Neillsville

Andy Osegard-Meet Manager
Tim Jardine - Starter
Steve Markee —-BRF Coach

Restricted areas where only competing athletes and working meet personnel will be allowed are
designated by ropes or fences. No spectators or non-participating athletes will be allowed in the
starting area at any time, coaches only. The finish area is restricted at all times during and after
the races to everyone except working meet personnel. No coaches,

spectators, non-participating athletes, student managers, are allowed in these areas. These areas
will be roped or fenced.

Teams will consist of a minimum of 5 runners and a maximum of 7 runners. Those schools
running with less than 5 individuals will not be eligible for the team competition, but will
compete as individuals.

Entries MUST be completed online at pttiming.com by Tuesday, October 18th at 11:59
p-m. Include participants first and last names and GRADE IN SCHOOL when entering.
If you know of team changes during the week of the race, please e-mail me at
steve.markee(@brf.org. Coaches may change runners up to the start of the race, however, these
changes must be reported to the meet manager. Please report to the finish area

upon arrival to make any changes and to check to see that rosters are correct.

All uniforms must conform with WIAA regulations. Please review these regulations in the
information that you received from the WIAA. Be sure to review all uniform regulations with
your teams prior to the race.

Runners will also wear running numbers on the front of their jersey. PT Timing will be scoring
the meet using their chip timing system.

Score sheets and results will be tabulated and available as soon as possible after the
conclusion of the awards ceremony. Results will also be emailed to coaches and will be
available on the WIAA website. Coaches and spectators are asked to be patient as scoring and
tabulating is taking place. Extra time and precautions will be taken to make sure that all
results are accurate and correct.

The awards ceremony will take place on the Black River Falls High School Track/Football
complex starting at 1:00 p.m. Restroom facilities will be available at the awards area.



T-SHIRTS:

Concessions:

Admission

Post Meet:

Conclusion:

As has become a tradition with Cross Country runners, souvenir T-Shirts will be
available. The shirts are again very unique and special, made ONLY for the Black River
Falls Division II Sectional Meet. Cost will be $12 for short sleeve and $16.00 for long
sleeve. Please pre-order shirts, it makes things less hectic for kids on the day of the race.
We will have a very limited supply of shirts for sale at the race, so please pre-order.

We will have light concessions available for a free will donation.

Spectators will be charged admission to this WIAA event; $4.00 adults and students. Please
inform those that will be attending, especially parents, that admission will be charged. This
helps to defray some of the expenses of hosting this meet. Thank you for your cooperation.

If parents/fans are looking for a great place to eat after the awards ceremony the Skyline Golf
Course serves a very fine sandwich menu and at very reasonable prices. The scenery from the
dining area at the Skyline is second to none!!! Black River Falls also has many fast food
restaurants and sit down restaurants located near both of the [-94 interchanges for teams that
will be looking to eat after the awards ceremony before returning home.

If you have any questions please feel free to contact me at home (715) 284-1630), cell
(715-896-7149), or by e-mail steve.markee@brf.org
Thanks.

Looking forward to making it another great Sectional Meet at the Skyline!!
Steven Markee

Steven Markee
Head Cross Country Coach

**Online Entries Are Due Using PT Timing No Later
Than Tuesday, October 18" at 11:59 p.m. **
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